ROYAL BOROUGH OF KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA
PEDESTRIAN CROSSING CHANGES IN CHELSEA BRIDGE ROAD AND LOWER SLOANE STREET
Section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984

1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea, with the
approval of Westminster City Council proposes, under section 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, to:

(a) remove a ‘zebra’ pedestrian crossing in Lower Sloane Street, to the south of its junction with Sloane Gardens
and establish a signal-controlled pedestrian crossing with its centreline 9.7 metres south of the southern kerb-
line of Sloane Gardens; and

(b) establish a ‘zebra’ pedestrian crossing in Chelsea Bridge Road with its centreline located approximately 17
metres south of the southern kerb-line of the vehicle access to Chelsea Barracks.

Associated zig-zag markings would be placed on the carriageway either side of the crossings in accordance with
the Zebra, Pelican and Puffin Pedestrian Crossing Regulations and Directions 1997 and these will indicate “at any
time” restriction on waiting by vehicles, including waiting for the purposes of loading or unloading goods from a
vehicle.

2. More detailed particulars of the scheme, including plans, may be obtained via email by contacting
trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk quoting reference: Chelsea Bridge Rd & Lower Sloane Street Pedestrian Crossings.

3. Further information may be obtained by contacting Allan Evans (Senior Consultant Engineer) by email at
traffic@rbkc.gov.uk or telephoning 07816 991 973.

4. Anyone wishing to make any representations about the proposed pedestrian crossing changes should send a
statement in writing to that effect, to Traffic Orders, Room 308, Council Offices, The Royal Borough of Kensington
and Chelsea, 37 Pembroke Road, London, W8 6PW or email: trafficorders@rbkc.gov.uk quoting reference:
Chelsea Bridge Rd & Lower Sloane Street Pedestrian Crossings, by 27 July 2022.

5. Under the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, any letter you write to the Council in response
to this Notice may be made available to the press and to the public, who would be entitled to take copies of it if they
so wished.

Dated 6 July 2022

MEHMET MAZHAR
Director of Transport and Regulatory Services



